CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANLLECHID LLANLLECHID COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Clerc a Phrif Swyddog Cyllid

ClerkandChief Financial Officer

Bethesda

Donna Watts

Gwynedd

01248 602131

CyngorLlanllechid@ogwen.org

Minutes of the General Meeting held at Festri Bethlehem, Tal y Bont On Thursday 14 June, 2018 at 19.00

1. PRESENT:

Ward Llanllechid Isaf

Cllr Megan Tomos

Cllr Evan Iones

Cllr Alun Thomas

Cllr Wyn Bowen Harris

Cllr Geraint Hughes

Cllr Myfanwy Jones

Ward Llanllechid Uchaf

Cllr Jên Morris Cllr Kevin Williams

The Chair, Cllr Dafydd Jones welcomed all to the meeting.

2.Apologies from Cllrs. Margaret Fernley and David Jones

3. Minutes

The minutes from the previous meeting were agreed and deemed correct.

4. Matters arising from the minutes

Arriva – it was reported that a short program was broadcasted on BBC Radio 'Taro'r Post' on the recent dissappearance o the bus service. Cllr Megan Tomos is currently making enquiries.

Pavement between Tan y Lôn and Gypsy Corner – still awaiting Cyngor Gwynedd to undertake the work. All expressed their dissappointment with the delay. Cllr Dafydd Meurig to request update on the matter.

Lamb sale – it was reported that a cheque has been received.

Tal y Bont Playing Field – request that Pernteriaeth Ogwen arrange a public meeting to discuss the use of the Playing Field. It was reported that Cyngor Gwynedd have been to cut and collect the grass.

Potholes – it was reported that yet another pothole has appeared on Lôn Ddwr, and that the road near Bronydd still requires cleaning. Also, another pothole has appeared at Bryn Eglwys. Cllr. Dafydd Meurig to request an update from Gwynedd Council.

Arwyddwyd gan	v Cadeirvdd 12/07/18	
Arwyddwyd gan	v Cadeirvdd 12/07/18	

Talybont Speedhumps – the humps require paininting as they cannot be seen in the dark. Cllr. Dafydd Meurig to request an update.

Telephone cable - It was reported that a cable has fallen on the public foot[path between Tan y Garth and gerlan, and that it's a dnager to the public. It was agreed that the cable is still on the footpath. The clerk to contact BT once again.

5. Appoint a Deputy Chair

Cllr. Geraint Hughes was elected as deputy chair for 2018-19.

6. Payments

The following payments were authorised:

Neuadd Talgai (May)	£25.00
Council Insurance	£417.60
Cut grass – Talybont	£170.40

7. Correspondence

Submitted – a letter was submitted by the Bwrlwm haf Committee – a request for a dontaion of £50 towards the shield and medals for the event. The council were happy to donate.

Submitted – email from the National Assembly of Wales – enquiry in to diversity in local government. The Clerk to complete the online questionnaire.

Submitted – email from the Afon Bodesi Electricity Scheme – pre application consultation. It was agreed that the councillors will respond individually.

Submitted – a letter from I Doyle in regards to grazing rights. It was agreed that it was not possible to give Mr Doyle grazing rights, as he does not live within the parish, as stated in the mountain rules. The clerc to send a letter explaining this.

8. Reports from representatives

Partneriaeth Ogwen – a detailed report was received from Partneriaeth Ogwen. Cllrs. Geraint Hughes, Margaret Fernley ann Myfanwy Jones were elected for the Talybont Playing Field sub-committee.

9. Annual Return

The council agreed to approve the annual return. The Chair and the Clerk to sign.

10.Planning Decisions:

NP3/21/42/B

Marlow, Llanllechid

Partial demolition of existing single storey side extension and erection of enlarged single storey extension

Decision – No decision yet..

Planning Applications: C18/0395/21/LL

Spinnies, Aber Ogwen, Bangor Erection of bird hide and footpath **Decision -** No objection, however the road and edges need to be cleaned to create appropriate pass areas, as the level of traffic is currently a problem. Cllr. Dafydd Meurig will be arranging a site visit with an officer from Gwynedd Council and nearby residents.

11. Urgent matters

Eglwys Llan – it was reported that father John Matthews has received funding to treat the trees on site. It was agreed taht the overgrowth in the cemetary needs to be cut again.

Public Footpaths – Cllr. Megan Tomos questioned whether it was time to treat the public footpaths. The clerk to ask Cllr. Margaret Fernley.

Rachub History Club – a club event to be held next weekend. The clerk to request more information.

Telephone Cable – cable on the wall near Mignant. The clerk to notify BT.

Llais Ogwan- it was agreed that once a date has been agreed, an advert will be placed in the Llais Ogwan regarding the lamb sale.